
19 July 2019 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Department of Planning & Environment 

320 Pitt Street 
Sydney, NSW, 2000 

 
RESPONSE TO ADDITIONAL INFORMATION REQUEST 

SSDA 9210 – SAINTS PETER AND PAUL ASSYRIAN PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 
Attention: Scott Hay 

 
Scott, 

 

This letter is provided in response to the Department of Planning, Industry & Environment’s request for 
revised information dated 2 July 2019 following preliminary assessment of the Response to Submission (RTS) 

to State Significant Development Application 9210 for Saints Peter and Paul Assyrian Primary School. 
 

The Department raised the following matters that were to be addressed by the applicant to allow the 
assessing officer to continue the assessment: 

 

▪ Swept path analysis for the internal turning area that was referenced in the Construction Traffic 
Management Plan (CTMP) (currently not in Annexure B). 

▪ Page #18 and #20 of the CTMP appear to have missing information under topic headings. 
▪ Page 6 of the Operational Pedestrian and Traffic Management Plan (OPTMP) is missing labels for 

staff member #2 and #4. 

▪ Signage plan for the proposed on-street parking and bus zone management referenced in Section 
3.1 of the OPTMP. 

 
The following documentation has been amended in order to address the matters raised by the Department 

and resubmitted as part of the formal RTS: 

 
▪ Amended Construction Traffic Management Plan (CTMP) 

▪ Amended Operational Pedestrian and Traffic Management Plan (OPTMP). 
 

We trust the provided documentation satisfies the Department’s queries and as such the Department will be 
able to proceed in finalising the assessment of SSDA 8669. 

 

If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned on 0499 888 691 or via 
email on asmith@willowtp.com.au. 

 
Kind regards 

 

 
Ashleigh Smith 
Associate 

Willowtree Planning Pty Ltd 

mailto:asmith@willowtp.com.au

